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26th April, 2024 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
You will be aware that our Ofsted report was published earlier this week.  It is a report which 
I don’t accept as a true reflection of Christ the King College, which I alluded to in last week’s 
Newsletter.  That said, we are always striving to improve all areas of school life, and we do 
have a robust quality assurance system in place which includes revisiting and monitoring 
development plans throughout the year.  Please rest assured that your children continue to 
receive the very best opportunities and experiences inside and outside the classroom.  Can I 
take this opportunity to extend my heartfelt thanks, on behalf of the staff, for your many 
messages of support after the report was published – both on Facebook and by e-mail.  Our 
staff are passionate and fully-committed to what we do here, and they have inevitably felt a 
little deflated and let-down after the Ofsted experience last November; however they are a 
resilient and determined group of people who will put things behind them and move 
forwards.  Your kind words and messages will be passed on to staff. 
  
Our values underpin everything we do at CtK, and our students live out these values on a daily 
basis.  One of the core values – our Christian ethos – is promoted explicitly by us in many 
ways.  We organise retreats, services, visits to local faith communities, trips abroad (Taize), 
and other opportunities for students to experience faith on different levels and to explore their 
own faith.  One such opportunity has been a series of workshops for our Catholic students in 
recent months.  Sister Margarida Londral (from Verbum Dei in Carisbrooke) and Mrs Lorraine 
Blair led these workshops.  The aim was to explore the logo/motto of our school and address 
any question related to faith and Catholicism that the students had.  The main topics of 
discussion were: growing in awareness of the gift and responsibility of choice and freedom in 
the life of a teenager; how faith in Jesus can help us make good choices for our wellbeing; 
exploring the importance of the bible and the church in our faith journey, which includes ups 
and downs, faith and doubts.  Can I thank these two ladies for their time and efforts, and also 
the students for their active engagement in the workshops. 
  
In terms of student engagement, it was a pleasure yesterday to award nearly 30 young people 
in Year 11 and Sixth Form their Duke of Edinburgh certificates (Bronze and Silver 
Awards).  These students, over a long period of time, have demonstrated resilience, 
perseverance and engagement in our wider community in order to achieve their awards.  We 
are very proud of them, and also very grateful to Mrs Davie and Miss Joynes, who lead this 
area of enrichment.  The experience and the award will serve the students well as they 
complete applications and supporting letters for post-16 and post-18 study/employment. 
  
Since the Easter break, your children have returned with a positive attitude and (on the whole) 
very high standards of behaviour and uniform.  We did a whole-school uniform check 
yesterday, and the main areas some students need to address are: 
  

·         Skirts – We are finding a small minority of girls not only rolling their skirts up at 
the waist or actually cutting the skirt to make them shorter.  This is 
unacceptable.  Please reinforce this at home 



                                                                

 
 

·         Blazers – There are still a handful of students who don’t wear their blazer to 
school or around school, which contravenes are basic expectations and 
rules.  Continued non-adherence will result in sanctions being given 
·         Make-up – Some students are wearing too much make-up.  We accept subtle 
and under-stated for our older students, but too many girls are not adhering to 
this.  These students will be asked to remove make-up if we feel it is not subtle or 
under-stated 
·         Shirts – This is an on-going issue with some students, who insist on not tucking 
their shirt in.  This non-compliance is intentional and avoidable – and we will sanction 
accordingly if students continually fail to follow simple instructions 

  
On a positive note though, the overwhelming majority of our young people look smart and 
‘dressed for success’.  If there are ever any issues with uniform, or any financial challenges 
you may be facing, please contact the Year Heads so we can support you. 
  
We are starting to gain some momentum with our House System.  Student Representatives 
from the three Houses – Compton/Thorness/Whitecliff – have been meeting and planning for 
the future.  One exciting development is that we are holding an inter-House Sports Day in July; 
watch this space for more information!  
  
With our Year 11 and Year 13 students about to begin their public examinations, I’d like to 
sign-off with a short prayer which students may wish to use, and an image which I hope won’t 
be the case for our students!  Some support resources for students can be accessed via the 
link in this Newsletter. 
 

  

Mr Montrose 
Headteacher 
 

  
 

 
 
 



                                                                

 
 

Diary Dates All Diary Dates can be found on our website homepage  
If you click this on the bottom right of that calendar, it can add this calendar to your mobile 
device or computer.                                                                                      

9th May GCSE Exams Begin  

Year 11 Fellowship Breakfast 

16th May HPV Vaccination Session Year 8 

27th May-31st May  Half Term Break 

 

 
 
Year 8 HPV Vaccination  
 
You will already have received information regarding the session the School Immunisation 
Team are holding in school on 16th May for Year 8 students to receive the HPV Vaccination. 
 
Please complete the online form to indicate to indicate if you want your child to receive or not 
receive this vaccination by 13th May. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



                                                                

 
 

Year 11 Information  
 
Study Leave Sessions 
May I remind you of the date for this year’s Study Leave for Year 11 - the students will leave 
after they attend a Worship on Thursday 6th June. During the study leave period we will be 
offering revision, support or independent study sessions.   To enable us to track and monitor 
which students are on site we ask that students sign up using this form to attend.  
The timetable for these sessions can be seen here  
Please encourage your children to sign up for these lessons as they enter the final throes of 
the exam season. 
 

Exam stress – useful resources for teachers, parents and pupils 

We are aware that exams have the potential to exacerbate feelings of anxiety and stress 

amongst young people. That is why it's important that whilst pupils should be encouraged to 

work hard, this should not be at the expense of their wellbeing.   

There is a range of advice and guidance for students and parents to help alleviate or lessen 
the anxiety they have about sitting exams, including:  

• NHS Help your child beat exam stress  
• Anna Freud: How to identify the signs of academic stress, and ways to help  
• Student Minds – resources, tips and blogs about exam stress   
• Ofqual: Coping with exam pressure – a guide for students  
• Managing Exam Stress 

 

Year 11 Fellowship Breakfast – Thursday 9th May 

 
 
Once again, we will be inviting all of our Year 11 students to a fellowship breakfast ahead of 
their first exam which is Religious Education. 
 
Students can arrive from 8am and will be offered a selection of both hot and cold buffet 
choices.  Students are asked to asked to complete this form to indicate their attendance and 
to make their food choices and make us aware of any dietary requirements. 
 
The form can be accessed by students via their google classroom or using the QR code on 
posters around the College. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

https://forms.gle/2ZTJtvfzLWc3MM7MA
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1rBYq9oTHZQFvDBEhAGKwfcypjZY1Zsm7ZLFgalPKkRQ/edit?usp=sharing
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3Lm5ocy51ay9tZW50YWwtaGVhbHRoL2NoaWxkcmVuLWFuZC15b3VuZy1hZHVsdHMvYWR2aWNlLWZvci1wYXJlbnRzL2hlbHAteW91ci1jaGlsZC1iZWF0LWV4YW0tc3RyZXNzLz91dG1fbWVkaXVtPWVtYWlsJnV0bV9zb3VyY2U9Z292ZGVsaXZlcnkiLCJidWxsZXRpbl9pZCI6IjIwMjQwNDIyLjkzNjc0OTIxIn0.VozifHLDZcw71O3gADDg-WnKlggDfno7OFJxAyz0rvY/s/2974690430/br/241109199927-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vbWVudGFsbHloZWFsdGh5c2Nob29scy5vcmcudWsvZmFjdG9ycy10aGF0LWltcGFjdC1tZW50YWwtaGVhbHRoL3NjaG9vbC1iYXNlZC1yaXNrLWZhY3RvcnMvYWNhZGVtaWMtYW5kLWV4YW0tc3RyZXNzLz91dG1fbWVkaXVtPWVtYWlsJnV0bV9zb3VyY2U9Z292ZGVsaXZlcnkiLCJidWxsZXRpbl9pZCI6IjIwMjQwNDIyLjkzNjc0OTIxIn0.syXrar3g9KzEhgGlrFZuHrUC2XnZv6C2xb7jlLdeivQ/s/2974690430/br/241109199927-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDQsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3LnN0dWRlbnRtaW5kcy5vcmcudWsvZXhhbXN0cmVzcy5odG1sP3V0bV9tZWRpdW09ZW1haWwmdXRtX3NvdXJjZT1nb3ZkZWxpdmVyeSIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyNDA0MjIuOTM2NzQ5MjEifQ.hV6PC4SEBInEdzjwfzvVphf9dXZcOo7Oz7HFClwk0Zw/s/2974690430/br/241109199927-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDUsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3Lmdvdi51ay9nb3Zlcm5tZW50L3B1YmxpY2F0aW9ucy9jb3Bpbmctd2l0aC1leGFtLXByZXNzdXJlLWEtZ3VpZGUtZm9yLXN0dWRlbnRzL2NvcGluZy13aXRoLWV4YW0tcHJlc3N1cmUtYS1ndWlkZS1mb3Itc3R1ZGVudHM_dXRtX21lZGl1bT1lbWFpbCZ1dG1fc291cmNlPWdvdmRlbGl2ZXJ5IiwiYnVsbGV0aW5faWQiOiIyMDI0MDQyMi45MzY3NDkyMSJ9.9rNSy_yqC5dHSNby3M-6UumjWBtwfcWtxlVA-LV_aSE/s/2974690430/br/241109199927-l
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1mMP1UJAuM8DHCgmg4q-rbyXGJzlyohc1/view?usp=sharing
https://forms.gle/co9ACiR3Jqu8Mm466


                                                                

 
 

Good News 
 
Mermaid Atlantic                         

Chris Mannion came and visited our Year 7 students on 
Monday. Chris was part of the amazing trio who rowed the 
Atlantic in the World's Toughest Row. The team rowed 3000 
nautical miles from La Gomera to Antigua.  
 
The crew endured 20ft waves, there was a very near miss with a 
tanker boat and they rowed over 1.5 million strokes each during 
the race. Each rower needed to consume at least 5000 calories 
a day, whilst sleeping for 1.5 hours, being on watch 1.5 hours and 
then rowing 1.5 hours on a constant cycle for the whole journey. 
Chris talked about how much he enjoyed the challenge although 
found it hard being away from his family. We are very grateful 

that Chris came and shared this experience with our students and look forward to welcoming him 
back soon to be able to answer some more of our Year 7 questions. 

 
The Duke of Edinburgh's Award Certificate Presentation  
The college were really proud to see the hard work of 26 Duke of Edinburgh Bronze and Silver 
level students pay off. They have completed their awards, and received their certificates from Mr 
Montrose. Every certificate details the hours of work the students have done across the sections 
of the Dof E Award, and these are humbling to read. They show commitment to volunteering, 
physical and skill based activities which span between 3 and 6 months. Between the 26 students, 
this means about 1500 hours of time has been spent in a really positive way!  
 
Well done to the current Year 11 and Sixth formers for their achievements. We look forward to 
announcing another group receiving their certificates soon, as some students are still busy 
finishing off sections.   Mrs Davie and Miss Joynes 
 

  

   



                                                                

 
 

  
 
 
 

 
 
Click this link to view the poster 
                                                                                   

https://forms.gle/3dUQX8Q2uHbJmEyX8

